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Circular 

 

To, 

Principals/Directors of Colleges affiliated to GTU 

 

The UGC has framed regulation on curbing the menace of ragging in higher educational institutions in 

order to prohibit, prevent and eliminate the scourge of ragging. These regulations are mandatory and all 

institutions are required to take necessary steps for its implementation including the monitoring 

mechanism as per provisions in the above regulations and ensure its strict compliance. 

As a step further, UGC is launching, a National University Film Making Competition to spread the 

awareness on ragging amongst students. The films may be documentary/fiction films of duration of 

about 5-10 minutes. The UGC will constitute an Expert committee to select the 3 best films from the 

entries submitted by the Universities and give an award of Rs.5.00 Lacs, Rs. 3.00 Lacs, Rs.2.00 Lacs 

respectively for the 1st, 2nd and 3rd best films. The selected films would be the property of UGC and 

would be uploaded on UGC website while giving credit to the film maker.  

The institutes can promote its students & faculty to develop films in ragging. GTU, through an internal 

selection procedure will select the 3 best entries to send to UGC.  Institutes may submit their film 

entries in a pen drive / DVD to Conference department of University before 31st October, 2017.  

  

Sd/- 

Registrar 

 


